Bosco System School Board Minutes for January 12, 2011
Tim Horrigan called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m. 

Roll Call: Present:  Tim Horrigan, Julie Niemeyer, Jessica Ortner, Stephanie Thoma, Larry Delagardelle, Scott Reiter, Christine Rolf, Jamie McMahon, Sue Davis, Blaine Rhoades, Curt Frost, Eric Eckerman, 

Jerry Steimel
Absent:   Father Huber, Father Stecher, Father Blake
Visitors:  Jeff Keen
The Opening prayer was an advent prayer led by Jamie McMahon.
The Leader Board Gram was discussed. It was mentioned that during Catholic Schools Week there will be 30 second advertisements on KWWL for the Bosco System.

Action Items:

· Scott made the motion with Jamie seconded it to approve the December minutes as read.  Motion carried and the minutes were placed on file.

· The agenda was amended to include the Waterloo Auction and the Development Office update under Old Business.  Jamie made the motion to approve the amended agenda.  Motion carried

· Approval for the new addition renal policy:  discussion was held and some changes were made.   including a $5.00 charge for a lost keycard and provision that anyone renting the kitchen must hire a trained kitchen staff member to be on hand when using new equipment. The charges for an all day event was amended to $200.00 and a two day event will be $350.00.  There is to be NO ALCOHOL allowed as this is part of the school.  The request forms will be found on the website. There was a consensus to approve the policy as read with those changes.

· The Custodial/Maintenance position for the new building was discussed.  There will have to be some equipment purchased to keep the building looking good.  Julie said she has had someone inquire about the position and he has experience.  Christine made the motion with Sue seconded it to hire a part time position (up to 20 hours per week) for this school year and reevaluate it after the school year is done.

· The Archbishop Kucera Grant Awards were discussed and the criteria for accepting the grants for the students.  Larry made the motion to accept the grant; Scott seconded the motion.

Reports:  most were written or no meeting this month.

The finance committee is having a budget work session on January 26. Board gave input about trying to keep tuition rates down as much as possible. 
Administration:  The board made the decision to invite St A’s to the Catholic School Mass. Originally it was thought that there would be no room in the church, but the Eric suggested that some of the high school students could be moved to the Heritage Room for the Mass to make room for the St A’s students. There were also questions about the IC-St. A’s sharing arrangement for boys’ basketball. Some wondered why all practices are being moved to IC. Julie will talk to the middle school ADs and set up a meeting with coaches if necessary. 

Development Office: The mailing mentioned last month went smoothly and so far we have received $12,500 from it.  Jeff is still working on the process for naming of the new Facility. Jeff is learning how to write grants. Jeff will follow-up on e-mail he sent to all parishes offering to help with recruitment. 
Old business:

· The Waterloo Auction was poorly organized and moved very slowly.  However, Tim and Vince McFadden were able to purchase some items for the school.

· The Wednesday night policy was again discussed. Now we find we need more information about the schedules of the coaches that use the gym. Eric will collect the information. Tabled until next month.
· Building Project Update – Still experiencing some delays in the kitchen area. 
New Business:

· The preliminary Budget was discussed.  This was tabled until the finance committee has their working day.

· St Mary’s Hall is being allowed to be used/rented through March. Then the items within the building will be dispensed in some way.  Reuter Hall will have first choice. (THE PICTURES WILL BE SAVED). The suggestions were maybe a tag/auction for the rest of the items.  This was also tabled as more information is gathered. 

· The evaluations from the board for Eric Eckerman were collected.

Larry made the motion to adjourn.  Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:40.
The next Meeting of the Don Bosco School Board will be on February 10, 2011.

